ODE ITC Call - 6/26/23
Notes provided by Naja Bailey (META) and Gretchen Martin (ACCESS)

FY23 Grad Reports - A Newsflash went out this morning that Grad reports have been moved to G.
Historically we have published these reports in S until that collection closed, but we have a need to
produce them in G, and it is easier for ODE to move them to G. Districts should see them this morning in
G as soon as reports populate (Data collectors had to be restarted this morning due to a ZIS outage over
the weekend, so it may take a little time for everything to populate). The plan for next year (FY24) is to
move the Grad reports to G as soon as that collection opens (May 2024).

Data Collector Messages - Chad mentioned the WOCO message “bounced back” this morning, so
hopefully someone from WOCO is on the call; WOCO please contact Chad.

SDC Reports and Acceleration - A Newsflash went out last week regarding the way accelerated
students were counting and incorrectly showing a proficiency bump. Due to a bug in the logic there was
a bump up from students counting as accelerated who were not. This has been resolved and verified
over the weekend. Now that extra bump for accelerated students in performance index and
performance bump is no longer happening.

FY24 Reporting - This reporting is beginning very soon. The processing calendar will be out in the next
couple of days with all dates. On Monday, July 3rd, FY24 Student Cross Reference and FY24 Initial
Calendar collections will open. ODE will be closed on Tuesday, July 4th, but is open on Monday, July
3rd.

FY23 Reporting - In about 3 weeks the FY23 collections begin to close; Student Cross Reference closes
July 14th, the main Student Collections (S/SOES) and State Assessment Collections (3-8/EOC) close on
July 19th. ODE has seen the volume of assessment data submitted increasing steadily - over 1 million
records submitted in one day last week; those submissions are appreciated.

Retirements - This is the final EMIS ITC Conference Call before June 30th and there are some folks who
are retiring - shout out to them for all they’ve done. It is appreciated!

Q&A

Q: Several districts are asking about acceleration. They had received info from their ESC that
acceleration numbers are incorrect; they should include students who are taking a higher grade level
assessment, but they are not seeing that. Is this correct, or do they require a written acceleration plan
to count?

A: | thought students had to be accelerated through a written plan before they could count. Please
submit a ticket to confirm.

Upcoming Call Schedule
Monday, July 10th — ODE ITC Call
Wednesday, July 12® — EMIS Change Call




